
Due to the current rate environment we have been in for years and bankers propensity for longer-term securities, 
many portfolios currently have unrealized losses in their AFS portfolio or will with any appreciable rise in rates. The 
potential realization of those unrealized losses is of concern to the regulators when they walk into your bank for your 
next exam.  As a banker who has been struggling to maintain earnings, what are your choices?  Sell off those 
securities and keep the cash short in anticipation for the Fed increasing rates?  Get ready to experience even more 
earnings compression: 

    

 

Should you have the funding base to support these assets, it can often make more sense to maintain the status quo, 
let time “heal all wounds” and allow for the cashflows to roll down the curve, or allow for the rising interest rates to 
negate some of the potential loss exposure: 

 

Before being reactive to unrealized losses, ALCO must truly understand the impact actions have on earnings, IRR 
sensitivity, liquidity and capital ratios.  The new capital rules for banks that will take effect beginning January 1, 
2015 will allow banks an “opt-out” of the unrealized AFS losses running through regulatory capital. It is assumed 
that the majority of banks will select to opt-out, thus preventing potentially significant swings in regulatory capital 
ratios due to unrealized losses or gains. Please note, however, even when you elect to “opt-out” from the regulatory 
capital ratios, the changes in the value associated with the AFS portfolio will still continue to flow through 
accumulated other comprehensive income (AOCI) and impact tangible common equity.  Whereas securities in the 
held to maturity (HTM) accounts do not flow through AOCI and do not impact tangible common equity.  As a 

Investment Sale Proceeds to Overnight Cash 


